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If applicable, describe any of the project’s areas of controversy known to the Lead Agency, including issues raised by
agencies and the public.

Provide a list of the responsible or trustee agencies for the project.
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	Text Field: 
	Project Title: I-5 Vertical Clearance
	Lead Agency: Caltrans
	Contact Name: Bria Miller
	Email: bria.miller@dot.ca.gov
	Phone Number: 530.720.3691
	Project Location: Williams/Woodland Colusa/Yolo
	Project Description: Caltrans proposes to increase the vertical clearance to the required minimum of sixteen feet and six inches by lowering the vertical profile at the bridge overcrossings located at County Road 96 Yolo County post mile (PM) R14.27, County Road 95 Yolo County PM R15.85, Zamora Yolo County PM R17.62, and E Street Colusa County PM R22.74. At Lurline Avenue Colusa County PM R22.74, the structures would be raised to meet the vertical clearance minimum requirement.
	Project's Effects: If the giant garter snake (GGS) is present in the action area during construction at Lurline Avenue location, take of the species could occur. Additionally, the GGS and nests containing hatchlings or eggs could be crushed and killed during the movement of construction equipment in upland habitats. The project location is found in an area of low density of the GGS, therefore, potential for mortalities is lowered. Avoidance and minimization measures including biological monitoring during construction would be implemented to decrease the potential mortality of the GGS.

Additionally, expansion of existing fill to accommodate the raising of the Lurline Avenue overcrossing would occur within the GGS upland habitat. This would result in the permanent loss of 0.018 acres (784 sq. ft.) of upland GGS habitat. The temporary removal of the concrete slab along the southeast corner of the Lurline Avenue overcrossing may result in loss of thermal conductivity for the GGS in the surrounding mammal burrows. However, the concrete would be replaced with newer concrete, making these impacts temporary.

As a result of the proposed project, the project would have a less than significant impact to biological resources with mitigation. Caltrans proposes to compensate for adverse effects through the purchase of the GGS mitigation credits at a USFWS/CDFW approved mitigation bank.
	Areas of Controversy: N/A
	List of Agencies: Caltrans

CDFW

USFWS




